
  

REGULAR MEETING, TOWN OF REDFIELD, AUGUST 13, 2020 

The regular monthly meeting of the Redfield Town Board was held on August 13, 2020 at the 

Redfield Municipal Building starting at 7:30pm.  Roll call was taken and the following board 

members were present:   

    Tanya Yerdon  - Supervisor 

Carla Bauer  - Councilwoman 

    Elaine Yerdon  - Councilwoman 

    Erwin Webb  - Councilman  

    Matthew Tompkins - Councilman   

 

In addition, Susan Hough -Town Clerk, Russell Montieth -Highway Superintendent,  Mitch 

Yerdon,  Michael Yerdon – Code Enforcement Officer, Eric Gantley,  David Fox, Natasha Fox, 

Rebecca Trudell - Assessor and Angie Kimball –Tug Hill Commission  

 

Pledge of the Allegiance was said. 

       

Resolution 20-57 

Motion was made by Matthew Tompkins and seconded by Elaine Yerdon that the 

General Fund Bills - Abstract #08 Vouchers 225 - 240, 255,256   Totaling $ 9,113.85 and 

Light District #1    -  Abstract #08 Voucher  253      Totaling $     649.45 

Be paid. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0   

 

Resolution 20-58 

Motion was made by Carla Bauer and seconded by Erwin Webb that the  

Highway Fund Bills - Abstract # 08 Vouchers 240 - 252,257  Totaling $ 10,720.41 

Be paid. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0          

  

Resolution 20-59 

Motion was made by Carla Bauer and seconded by Matthew Tompkins that the Supervisor's 

Report and Payroll Sheets be accepted as presented. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0   

 

ERIC GANTLEY - CO RT 17 SUBDIVISION- 

 

 Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - the Board Members reviewed the map supplied by Mr. Gantley 

regarding the subdivision on County Route 47.  Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - the septic has to be 

fifty (50) feet off property line, she drove by the property it looks like a new septic/leach field 

were installed, the leach field also has to be fifty (50) feet off the property line, the back of the 

framed building is only three (3) feet from the property line, this needs to be thirty (30) feet from 

the property line.  Mr. Gantley - he followed the hedge row for the property line, he can change 

the property line.  Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - did you get a septic permit from Oswego County?  

Mr. Gantley - he replaced the existing tank with a new one, it's classified as a repair, he had 

contractor JSK Outdoor Enterprise.  CW E. Yerdon - did you talk to our Code Enforcement  
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Officer regarding the septic system.  Mr. Gantley - no.  Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - the septic 

system is very important, it looks pretty close to the property line.  There was discussion 

regarding the property lines on the map/drawing, Supervisor Tanya Yerdon is very familiar with 

this property, the survey lines do not look correct, there also is a right of way the needs to be 

included in the deed.  Mr. Gantley - you can't eliminate a right of way, there are a bunch of 

houses back behind the property.  CM M. Tompkins - the deed should list any existing right of 

way, no one will know in fifty (50) years if it's not entered on the deed, he has concern over the 

septic system.  Mr. Gantley - will move the line back to make thirty (30) feet.  Supervisor Tanya 

Yerdon - Mr. Gantley needs to get with our Code Enforcement Officer, did you move the well 

closer to the house?  Mr. Gantley - no, just brought the casing up to the surface.  CM M. 

Tompkins - the application and the SEQR are fine but they need a new updated complete map.  

Who designed the new septic system?  There was discussion regarding the septic system, new 

leach fields need a permit from Oswego County, they enforce the State Law.  Supervisor Tanya 

Yerdon - after discussion the Board would like Mr. Gantley to meet with Redfield's Code 

Enforcement Officer and provide updated maps for the next meeting.  Mr. Gantley left the 

meeting at 7:44pm.  Natasha Fox - Mr. Gantley told her the septic tank collapsed and needed a 

new leach field, this was after they moved in.  Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - we will not accept 

anything until we are satisfied that everything is done correctly.   Natasha Fox - we were suppose 

to close on July 1st.  Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - we want this done correctly - it will save time 

and aggravation in the future.  CM M. Tompkins- would like to see the PE Stamp on the septic 

system. 

 

TOWN CLERK – SUSAN HOUGH 

 

Town Clerk sold sixteen (16) dog licenses and one (1) DECALS.  She will be opening on 

Thursday nights when the new hunting licenses go on sale, she's waiting for Judge Dumas to 

receive conformation that her court date and time will not be changing.   Mike Yerdon - extended 

discovery time, CAP Court will continue, this side of the County issue appearance tickets, the 

Judges take turns for CAP Court - it's in the Public Safety Building in Oswego. 

             

Resolution 20-60   

Motion was made by Elaine Yerdon and seconded by Matthew Tompkins to authorize Town 

Clerk Susan Hough to advertise that the Supervisor has filed her Annual Report with New York 

State. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0  

 

Resolution 20-61   

Motion was made by Erwin Webb and seconded by Elaine Yerdon to approve the June 9, 2020 

minutes as presented. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0  

  

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER - MICHAEL YERDON  

 

Mike - has had a busy month, we're up to thirty-five (35) permits and he has five (5) pending.  

He would like to address the issues with the Subdivision/Zoning.  He told Eric at the last meeting 

to get a hold of him, the Sanitary Code is pretty strict.  Eric was given the Subdivision and 

Zoning Laws a couple different times.  Going to have a good year for permits. 
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COUNTY LEGISLATOR - MICHAEL YERDON 

 

Mike - the had a meeting today, went pretty well, they had a Hiring/Purchasing freeze, some 

departments are at every meeting needing more people, they had saved quite a bit of money.  The 

County Tax sale land sold for a good chunk, was held all on line - they cancelled Thunder Island 

due to COVID-19, a Green Pointe modular owed $ 16,000 and sold for $ 132,000, $3,300,000 

was owed in back taxes and he believes they got excess of that for the sales.  The Land Bank - 

was set up to take property that couldn't sell, clean it up and then sell it, it changed if they took 

two bad properties they wanted a good one, he brought this up at the meeting and the procedures 

will be looked at regarding the Land Bank, they wanted nineteen (19) properties that were up for 

taxes but only got six (6), for one dollar ($1.00) each, the Legislator in each district could veto 

the Land Bank taking property in their district.  Mike talked with John O'Brien - Region 7 

Forrester regarding the conditions at the Redfield Reservoir, Mike was told they cut back on the 

budget.  Mike told Forrester O'Brien that the State advertised the Redfield Reservoir, it's a free 

for all, garbage, personal waste, etc.  The NYS DEC told the Power Company and Government 

that they were going to take care of this property.  Mike talked to Kurt Osphelt - Oswego County 

Highway - the signs on the Reservoir Bridge need replacing can't read two (2) of them and two 

(2)were stolen, Kurt had new signs up within four (4) days, the new signs didn’t have jumping or 

swimming on the, so they put newer ones up today.  The Sheriffs can't stop and say no jumping 

off the bridge unless it's posted that way.  Mike doesn't have the paving schedule for the County.  

Oswego County's policy is not to display any political material, the Legislators sent a letter to 

Oswego County Sheriff regarding the Trump flag that was on the Sheriff's boat to not do it again.  

It was handled appropriately.   

 

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT - RUSSELL MONTIETH 

 

 Russell - they got all the crusher run for moto paving Tuesday, they will do 4/10's of a mile on 

Caster Road, some down on Kay Road weather permitting, they let it sit for two (2) weeks before 

chip seal.  Kay Road poured the concrete forms/footers, good trench pour, let it set for the 

weekend, the road is open now, they have a repair on the Redfield side - another concrete pour - 

he's been looking for a pump, without the pump it will be a lot of work for them, He's called 

Loomis's, Bauer's no one has a pump available - it might be a little while before it gets done, the 

road is open.  When we had down time we've been hauling debris etc. out (the new cold storage 

building site) with help from Williamstown, we have gotten it all cleaned up, cut the brush, 

cleaned it out, it looks great.  He would like to put fabric down on the back part - it's a great 

place to pile stone - won't have to be in the parking lot and won't have to move any not used 

again.  It looks good the guys were excellent.  

 

ASSESSOR - REBECCA TRUDELL 

 

Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - good to see you Becky, Tanya asked Becky to come tonight because 

we haven't had a report for some time, some due to COVID -19 and people have been working 

from home, etc.  Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - has some questions it seems to be there's been a 

couple things brought to her, she wanted to know if other towns had the same problems or what's 

going on here.  Becky - she has an answer for the inventory issue too. Tanya - in the beginning 

way back in October/November the Basic STAR seemed to be missing from the Roll, sure 

enough it showed up on the Tentative, but on the Tentative the Enhanced STAR didn't show, 

there are approximately fifty to fifty-two (50-52) people who were on that list, she called 

Oswego said they said it would show up on the Final Roll, well it did not, knowing that it affects  
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the elderly population and stuff, and that's to do with School Taxes, and she would as soon not 

have all these people in the office wanting to know why their taxes are different, do you want to 

explain what happened there?   Assessor Becky Trudell - she would love too but even the County 

can't explain it to her, five (5) towns in the County had the same thing happen, everything looked 

good when she went through the final roll, five of us all of a sudden were dropped, so at the last 

minute they were scrambling to put them all back in, she doesn't know what happened on the 

County level - doesn't know if it's because they had people coming back or working from home, 

they don't even know why, but they are back on.  Tanya - you have to go on the website to see it 

because it's not on our roll.  Becky - did they send you a printed roll?  Tanya - no we printed 

ours, it was a PDF, do you think if we re-printed it would show up?  Becky - she will call Betsy 

to make sure.  Tanya - because people do come in to look at this, on some of them she did try to 

write in the enhanced STAR.  Becky - she's never had anyone look at it in her other towns, she's 

always kept it on her computer, she has emailed a page to someone.  TC S. Hough - it also has to 

be on the Town website.  CW C. Bauer - so those people that have the enhanced are they going 

to get bills that show a higher rate?  Tanya - they shouldn't - correct Becky?  Becky - they 

shouldn't the bills should be fine.  CW E Yerdon - hopes so cause there are three of them in this 

room that would be a little irate.  Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - talked to Betsy - when she noticed 

that the enhanced was off a couple of them, she went through the entire list to check them - it just 

so happened that yesterday Albany sent Betsy a record that all of Redfield's Enhanced STAR had 

dropped and that they all needed to be keyed back in, and they would be ok.   Becky - 

Redfield/Boylston and three (3) other Towns all had the same think happen, and they can't seem 

to give her a reason why or anybody else a reason why, she'll see if it's changed on the Final roll 

if they will send her a  new PDF, and she will send the file to Sue.   Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - 

Betsy said if there was a problem and it wasn't on the bill there was a form that could be filled 

out, is that true?  Becky - I'm sure there's a way to get it fixed, she thinks what she's talking about 

is you can go to the State and ask for a review, because there are some people that make a 

mistake on their paperwork, or someone in Albany makes a mistake. Tanya - this says that three 

(3) had Enhanced STAR that the State determined should only have Basic STAR.  The State is 

well aware of this problem.  Tanya - the other question she has is - someone came in the other 

day - about a permit - we pulled it up on the County site - we noticed that the new inventory was 

gone - it stated it was a camp from 1948- obviously no - we went back through his building 

permits - for new camps/buildings - but they aren't on the inventory, so we started looking from 

2018 on and a lot of the inventory has been dropped.  Becky - was anything dropped from 2020, 

2019?  Tanya - 2019 yes - 2020 what was weird is it seemed any transferred in 2020 was quick 

but there were a couple in 2020, it was mainly in 2017, 2018, 2019.  Becky - she asked how this 

could happen, in 2018 the County went to Citrix program, which is live, anything she does  today 

should be on the website tomorrow, before that you had to replicate, every change you made you 

had to replicate, if you don't replicate and shut your computer down especially up here with the 

power and internet going down it could get lost, there's a possibility, she knows Jane had a 

computer at home and one here, there's a possibility that had something to do with it, but she 

would have to get a list of the permits from like 2017 and 2018 and go back through, they don't 

do replicating anymore, because Citrix is suppose to be live but it has its glitches too.  Tanya - ok 

like this one piece was still accessed, some were assessed at the higher rate but the inventory 

didn't back what the assessment was, some Christmas properties have sold for $ 40,000 but the 

assessment is only $ 7,500.  Becky - that could still be because you don't - if there are 10 

properties that sell in the same area that sell above the assessments, that area could need review, 

she would have to look and see what has changed.          
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Tanya - didn't look at the cards or anything but knows there are some permits not on the 

inventory.  Becky - knows that she had to re-do three days of work in Jefferson County when 

they were replicating because it didn’t go through, she will have to go through the permits and 

see what is missing on the inventory.  It's not a common problem, but she will need all the 

permits.  Mike Yerdon - you should have all the permits - he gave Jane and Sue every permit. 

Tanya - do you know if Jane has been taken completely off so she's not getting any more emails?  

Becky - changed it all over to her email.  TC S. Hough - sent an email back to whomever sent 

them to Jane with correct information.  Tanya - also sometime I need your three (3) month 

calendar.  CW E. Yerdon - how much time have you actually spent in your office since we hired 

you?  Becky - in the office, or at home.  CW E. Yerdon - you still need to come in your office, 

Mike said he leaves you building permits, if you're at home all the time.  Becky - she comes and 

gets them.  CW E. Yerdon - well she's a little upset that you're never up here in your office - 

we're paying you to be our Assessor- but we don’t get a day, we don't get an hour of your time 

up here, we bought you that laptop so you could work at home but we still need you to come up 

here in your office and look at records and look at like Tanya said inventories and things that 

need to be changed because people have added stuff, did you go out and look at properties 

before.  Becky - I told Tanya I'm going out this month - I'm not going out in June and July there 

are people all over up here.  CW E. Yerdon - my point is before the March date, the tax date, the 

changes that were made before the actual March 1st or 31st?  Becky - she did what she could get 

too, she might have missed something but.  CW E. Yerdon - is real upset because we were under 

the impression when we hired you that you would actually come to our town once in a while.  

Becky - she thought we discussed this, if someone wanted to see her they would make an 

appointment with her.  CW E. Yerdon - also you don't answer Tanya's emails or Suzie's emails, 

she had to put your legal notices in the paper, as far as the grievance dates, when the tentative 

roll was done.  Becky - if someone had a complaint why am I just hearing it now.  CW E. 

Yerdon - you don't answer Tanya and Suzie's emails, phone calls you don’t call back, a lot of 

people have called they are frustrated they weren't getting phone calls back.  Becky - she was 

working at her house through the COVID thing - she had three (3) different towns she was 

working, yes there were times she didn't get back right away she apologized to them for that.  

CW E. Yerdon - she thinks there were questions prior to COVID that didn't get answered.  Becky 

- ok but its August.  CW E. Yerdon - I do realize what month it is - and is quite aware of it.  

Becky - and this is also not suppose to be a public meeting issue, we aren't suppose to discussing 

personnel problems at a public meeting.  CW E. Yerdon - this is not a personnel problem it's a 

job performance problem.  Becky - it's a personnel problem.  CW E. Yerdon -if it was a 

personnel problem we would be in the office in executive session.  Becky - job performance is 

personnel problem.   CW E. Yerdon - well I'm upset with you, with your job performance, 

anyone else can say whatever they want, this was not the impression I got during the interview 

but that was before you got the Town of Sandy Creek, were not as important to you as your other 

towns.  Tanya - you had talked about having hours here at one time.  Becky - I could do that. 

CW C. Bauer - would personally like to see Becky at the board meeting every month.  She's been 

on the board for 15 years and the Assessor has been on there all that time.  Tanya - you could 

always forward a report.  Becky - you can do a report every month, she can't say she will be here 

for every meeting, none of her other towns have ever had an Assessor at the meetings.  Tanya - 

let's try to get this fixed and it needs to be reported back to the board, she is willing to help you, 

if you want a time set aside for you that can be done also. Becky left at 8:37pm. 

 

TUG HILL COMMISSION – ANGELA KIMBALL 

 

Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - read Angie's announcements as she left for a fire call: 
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Executive Order 202.48 is the latest order which allows for the relaxation of the Open Meetings 

Law requirements allowing virtual meetings and that order currently extends through August 5th, 

so any of our local municipalities that may be looking to hold their monthly board meetings, 

planning board or ZBA meetings through electronic means are still able to. The Commission will 

continue to host any of these meeting using Zoom for the time being, so if anyone is interested in 

using the service for August meetings, please contact Angie so she can get your meeting set up. I 

will update you if this Executive Order gets extended. Executive Order 202.49 also extended the 

availability (and necessity for a virtual component) for remote public hearings through August 

6th.  Executive Order 202.45 amended Executive Order 202.10 (and as afterward amended) and 

allowed non-essential gatherings to allow 50 or fewer people for any lawful purpose for regions 

who had reached Phase 4 of reopening, up from the previous limit of 25.  Finally, Executive 

Order 202.39 also lifted the requirement of Executive Order 202.4 which mandated that non-

essential workers as determined by local governments could not exceed 50% of the total number 

of employees. The new Executive Order removed the 50% of non- essential workers limit for 

local governments who had been in phase 2 of re-opening for at least two weeks.  The Northern 

Border Regional Commission (NBRC) has announced the 2020 Regional Forest Economy 

Partnership (RFEP) grant application opportunity. Eligible organizations include nonprofit and 

governmental entities (state, local & Indian tribes), and total funding available for the program is 

$4 million, with a maximum award of $1 million. Grant application details are available at 

www.nbrc.gov. Potential applicants should express interest through Letters of Interest, which 

must be submitted by Friday, August 28 at 5:00 p.m. These will be evaluated by an Advisory 

Board and the Board will determine which applicants will be invited to submit a full application 

which would be due by October 30th. The purpose of the program is to assist rural communities 

in transitioning from a historic dependence on the forest-based economy to new opportunities for 

economic diversity and innovation.  The North Star Food Hub is a distributor and marketplace of 

food grown and produced in New York State, focusing primarily on products from Jefferson, St. 

Lawrence, Oswego, and Lewis counties. The food hub helps North Country farmers to work 

together to meet the growing demand for local, sustainable food. Products for sale include fresh 

produce, dairy, meat, honey, maple syrup, breads, and more, with products being added 

regularly. The food hub works in collaboration with the respective Cornell Cooperative 

Extension Associations and New York State Agriculture and Markets to help local producers 

expand their production and become more competitive in the marketplace. The food hub’s online 

marketplace allows for both retail and wholesale shopping from a variety of local farms and 

producers. Find out more at www.northstarfoodhub.com/   

The Department of State (DOS) Division of Local Government Services has many on-line 

training webinars available for planning officials at www.dos.ny.gov/lg/lut/recorded- 

webinars.html. It is up to individual town and village boards to decide if viewing these webinars 

counts towards the training requirement for members of planning boards and zoning board of 

appeals, so participants should verify with their local governing board or municipal clerk. 

Additionally, the Tug Hill Commission planning staff is available to help planning and zoning 

board of appeals members get their required training in. They have recently sent out a survey to 

planning board and ZBA members to ascertain how these people are most comfortable training 

and what subjects they would most like to hear about. The link to the survey is available at 

www.docs.google.com/forms/d/16eajJCPiyPYLZorF9bRaxAGlcWpRl2q3mOkVO9bsrs/vi 

ewform?edit_requested=true The Justice Court Assistance Plan (JCAP) grants for 2020/21 are 

now available. The Unified Court System’s budget includes $4 million in JCAP funding for this 

fiscal year, with the maximum grant amount per court at $30,000 (joint applications may have a 

maximum amount of $60,000). All town and village courts can apply for funding in many areas  
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including office equipment and furniture, security equipment and court room and court facility 

improvements and renovations. The application must be filed by justice court personnel, so if 

boards are aware of an area needing funding, they should coordinate with their court personnel to 

apply. The deadline to apply is October 8, 2020. Court personnel will be able to access the page 

which includes the fax number, email address and the user name and password to access the 

application by visiting www.nycourts.gov/courts/townandvillage. If you need assistance 

completing the application process, you can contact the Office of Justice Court Support at 1-800-

232- 0630 or contact your circuit rider.  Cornell Local Roads Program has some webinars 

scheduled for August. There is one titled “Off the Rails: Safety Along the Roadside” on 8/11/20, 

9 a.m. - 10 a.m. and one titled “The "Dirt" on Gravel Roads” on 8/18/20, 9 a.m. - 10 a.m. For 

more information and to register visit 

https://www.clrp.cornell.edu/trainingevents/events/index.html and click on the link on the 

training calendar.  State Archives will be offering the following webinars for the NEW LGS-1 - 

Retention and Disposition Schedule for New York Local Government Records: a) The New 

LGS-1 Featuring Records for the General Administration of all Local Governments - Monday, 

August 24, 10 a.m. - 11 a.m. This session will discuss the general administration records of all 

local governments.  B) The New LGS-1 Featuring Records of Cities, Towns, Villages, and Fire 

Districts - Wednesday, August 26, 10 a.m.- 11 a.m. This session is for cities, towns, villages, and 

fire districts and their records.  The new schedule was released on August 1st and all previous 

local government schedules will be replaced by the new LGS-1 on 1/1/21. Local governments 

must formally adopt the new schedule before January 1st to continue legal destruction of any 

records. For more information visit www.archives.nysed.gov or contact your circuit rider or our 

CNY Regional Advisory Officer, Michael Martin at michael.martin@nysed.gov.  SAVE THE 

DATES: There is no Tug Hill Commission meeting scheduled for July. Stay tuned for the 

decision on the CTHC Fall meeting. The Executive Committee will be tracking the changing 

social distancing and gathering limits imposed by the state and will decide on the feasibility of 

holding a traditional fall meeting within the next couple months. 

 

SUPERVISOR - TANYA YERDON 

 

There was discussion regarding Planning & Zoning Board training.  Michael Yerdon - Code 

Enforcement Officer has eight (8) hours of Codes training and will do more next week. 

 

            

DOG CONTROL OFFICER - JOHN YERDON 

 

CW E. Yerdon - gave John's report - John received a call from 911 regarding dogs on County 

Route 47 - Albert Phelps - Albert was married before and was back with his wife, he locked 

himself in his room and then left, she had the dogs and was afraid to go up to the house, she was 

on the corner of County Route 47 and Harvester Mill road, they tied the dogs up outside of 

Alberts, John checked the next day and laundry was out and the dogs were inside.  John won't be 

Dog Control Officer next year, he's very weak.  Supervisor Tanya Yerdon - Tanya and Mitch 

will do it and then find someone else too.  If there are any calls - call Tanya, Mitch, Terry or 

Russell and they will take care of it. 

 

Mike Yerdon CEO - Mike finally talked to Kat Gregory the owner of the land on Clark Road that 

has 4 trailers and 2 RV's on the property - she's divorced, in Maine and husband handles all the 

money regarding the property, he's trying to buy it back from her.  Mike told her she was in  
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violation and she would be the person getting the tickets and fines.  Mike met with husband 

yesterday and went to the property with him - there are 6 RV's on the property and a shed 

without a permit, he said they were all family, Mike asked about the waste and he would like to 

put a privy in - Mike told him they are illegal.  Husband has been told he needs 2 RV permits and 

the other 4 are to be removed within two weeks - thinks he rents them out. 

 

Resolution 20-62   

Motion was made by Tanya Yerdon and seconded by Elaine Yerdon for the Board to go into 

Executive Session at 8:55pm to discuss a personnel issue. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0  

  

 

Resolution 20-63   

Motion was made by Carla Bauer and seconded by Matthew Tompkins for the Board to go out of 

Executive Session at 9:09pm. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0  

 

Resolution 20-64   

Motion was made by Tanya Yerdon and seconded by Matthew Tompkins for the Board to go 

back into the Regular meeting at 9:10pm. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0  

 

Resolution 20-65   

Motion was made by Erwin Webb and seconded by Carla Bauer to authorize Town Clerk Susan 

Hough to advertise Help Wanted in the Highway Department, CDL without Automatic 

restrictions is required, Mechanical ability preferred, and Redfield Residents will have priority. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0  

 

Highway Superintendent Russell Montieth - found out the Board is actually the hiring authority.   

Russell gets the applications, they are your (the Board's) employee, Russell is the boss.  He asked 

Tanya to sit in on interviews with him, he has an idea of the kind of person he would like to work 

for the Town and one that the Board would.       

The Town Board has the hiring authorization unless the Highway Superintendent is given the 

authority.  Russell asked the board if they would like to sit in on interviews with him and Tanya 

and if there were specific questions they would want to ask.  CM M. Tompkins thinks it's a good 

idea for a couple different people to interview. 

 

Resolution 20-66   

Motion was made by Carla Bauer and seconded by Matthew Tompkins to authorize the Town 

Clerk Susan Hough to advertise a Public Hearing on Local Law #2 of 2020- Driveway 

Installation Law at 7:30pm on Tuesday September 8, 2020 with the Regular Board meeting 

starting directly following. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0  
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Resolution 20-67  

Motion was made by Carla Bauer and seconded by Matthew Tompkins to authorize Supervisor 

Tanya Yerdon to switch to FIOS when it becomes available at the Town Municipal Offices and 

Town Barn 

ADOPTED Ayes 5  T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0  

 

Motion was made by Erwin Webb seconded by Carla Bauer to adjourn the meeting at 9:27pm. 

ADOPTED Ayes 5   T. Yerdon, E. Yerdon, E. Webb, C. Bauer, M. Tompkins 

  Nays 0 

 

The next Town of Redfield Town Board meeting will be held Tuesday, September 8, 2020 at 

7:30pm. 
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Susan Hough, Town Clerk 
 


